
WEEKLY BULLETIN 24 Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers Friday 11th March 2022

We all wish there was more of this in the world! Have a great weekend.
Mr Lincoln, Mr Etherton and the senior leadership team.

1. COMMUNICATION
● Website: please check the website for answers to any queries before contacting the office. General information

can be found under the Parents & Carers tab.  Bulletins/letters are under Parents & Carers > News & Events.
● Emails: please use office@stnm.org.uk to contact the school - do not email members of staff directly.
● Calendar: term dates, events (can be filtered by year group). Follow the link for instructions on how to use or

subscribe to the calendar.

2. DATES AND UPCOMING EVENTS - please see the website for all upcoming events.
● Red Nose Day Friday 18th March: a red-themed non-uniform day and collecting donations for Red Nose Day.
● PTA Mother’s Day Sale Friday 18th March: come along at 3pm to the main hall for the PTA Mother’s Day

present sale and second hand uniform sale.
● World Book Day collection for The Red Cross and Ukraine - £515. A big thank you for all your kind

donations to a very worthy cause.

3. REQUESTS AND REMINDERS
● School run clubs: subscription to our school run clubs opens at the beginning of each term. If you would like

your child to join one of these clubs please complete the Ping form which will be sent out before the end of the
spring term. Please note, we do not add children to clubs during term time.

● Summer uniform: children can wear summer uniform from Monday 25th April. Please see the website for the
school uniform policy.

● Book Donations: If you have any good quality books you would like to donate to the school library please leave
them in the donation box outside the office area next week.

4. BUILDING BRAINS LEARNING UPDATE: We have been learning about the different parts of the brain and
that the frontal lobe (also known as your thinking brain) is a bit like a control centre or an air traffic control centre
as it keeps everything running smoothly.

The children have learnt that there are 6 main control centre skills (also called executive function skills). We will be
thinking about when we are required to use these skills and how we can become even better at them if we find them
difficult. We will be updating the Bulletin to let you know what we have been learning in the classroom so you can
refer to the control centre skills at home!
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This week the whole school has been thinking about energy and emotional regulation. Emotional and energy
regulation is the skill of staying in control of your feelings and energy.

It is important to note that being a Steady Swan isn’t better than being a Changeable Chimp – they are both great at
different times. See our website for more information on this.

Next week, we will be learning about:

There is more information on our website about these animals and how we are teaching children about the
executive function skills: https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Building+Brains+Learning&pid=1631

5. Message from the English Team: Top Website Tip - The readerteacher! A great way to find a book that’s
suitable for your child! https://www.thereaderteacher.com/

6. RECRUITMENT: we are currently advertising for a part-time Teacher and part-time Teaching Assistant. Please
see the adverts at the end of the bulletin for more information.
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7. WSCC TRANSPORT PLAN CONSULTATION ON WALKING AND CYCLING IMPROVEMENTS
West Sussex is working on a range of walking and cycling improvements intended to improve safety and offer better
travel choices across West Sussex. The schemes being considered include the creation of safe, dedicated cycle lanes,
new crossings and wider footways. Initial proposals include improvements to:
● Route 1: A27/Busticle Lane in the north to A259/Western Road in the south
● Route 2: A27/Grinstead Lane in the north to A259/South Street in the south
● Route 3: Lambleys Lane/Upper Brighton Road in the west to A2025 Grinstead Lane/Crabtree Lane in the east
● A259 Shoreham to Brighton, from A259/East Street in the west to the county border in the east.
To find out more visit https://yourvoice.westsussex.gov.uk/cycling-improvements where you can also have your say by
completing the questionnaire (this will close at 23:59 on Tuesday 5 th April 2022.)

8. RECYCLED TOY SALE TO RAISE MONEY FOR UKRAINE: This week we have been thinking about our
Christian Value, Compassion, and have reflected on how we can show compassion both to the people around us, as
well as more widely across the world. In response to the tragic war situation in Ukraine, children from the Dream
Team are organising a recycled toy sale, to raise money for the charities, Red Cross and Link to Hope, who are
working hard to provide medical support, food and shelter for people in Ukraine and neighbouring countries taking
in refugees. More information about these charities can be found at:
● https://linktohope.co.uk/campaigns/donate-to-the-ukraine/
● https://www.redcross.org.uk/stories/disasters-and-emergencies/world/ukraine-red-cross-response-in-europe
The sale will be held after school between 2.45-3.20pm on Wednesday 23rd March. If your child has any
good-as-new toys or games, which they would like to donate to the sale, please put them in the Drop Box by
Reception from Monday. Toys and games will be sold at very reasonable prices and we hope that it will be a fun
event for all.  We look forward to seeing you there.

9. PRICE INCREASES FROM SEPTEMBER 2022: The Governing Body has recently reviewed the charges for
our breakfast and after school clubs and the nursery. We would like to inform you that from September 2022 the
cost of the Octopus Breakfast Club, Starfish After School Club and Little Fishes Nursery will increase as indicated
below. This is the first increase for the Octopus and Starfish clubs in two years and the nursery charge reflects the
charges of other local providers.

Current charge Charge from Sept 2022

Starfish After School Club £7.00 £7.50

Octopus Breakfast Club £4.20 £4.50

Little Fishes £16.00 £17.00

10. LITTLE FISHES NURSERY - 30 HOUR FREE CHILDCARE CODE REMINDER – Renew by 31st March
Just a reminder to apply now to ensure you have renewed your 30 hours free childcare code by 31st March 2022.
Log in to your childcare account to check your details are up to date, and reconfirm your eligibility by 31 March
2022 to ensure you continue to be eligible for 30 hours free childcare - gov.uk/sign-in-childcare-account.
Contact the HMRC helpline if you are experiencing issues applying or reconfirming on 0300 1234 097.

11. CORONAVIRUS – IMPORTANT INFORMATION
● What to do if your child has symptoms: If your child has one or more of the known Covid symptoms, ie

new continuous cough, a high temperature or a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell
(anosmia), you should test them for the virus using a lateral flow test.

● If your child has a positive PCR/LFD test: inform the school & keep your child in isolation as advised by the
NHS.

● Self-isolation period: we would ask that any pupil who tests positive for Covid to self-isolate for 5 full days.
Pupils can take an LFD test from 5 days after the day their symptoms started (or the day your test was taken if
they did not have symptoms), and another LFD test on the following day. The second LFD test should be taken at
least 24 hours later. If both test results are negative, and they do not have a high temperature, they may end
self-isolation immediately after the second negative test result.
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● Face Coverings in school: Although the government has now removed the legal requirement to wear face
coverings in communal areas of schools, we would still strongly encourage parents/visitors to wear a face
covering when entering or moving around the school.

12. We have another name - Brighton
& Hove Albion Junior Team
What an amazing achievement for our
school football team. Today, our boys
team played in the Albion Cup finals at
Lancing against the best teams from
around Sussex. Drawn in a very strong
league, they won 4 and lost the last
game. The boys quickly picked
themselves up and defeated the
Brighton schools champions 4-0 in the
semis. In the final, they played Saltdean
who they lost to earlier. This time it
was different, they were passionate,
determined, focussed and they played
brilliantly to win 2-0.
The exciting bit is still to come. They
now represent Brighton & Hove Albion
in the national finals at Watford FCs ground, Vicarage Road. Not only that, they get to travel in a coach, stay in a
hotel overnight before playing other Premiership teams using the club kit. All paid for by the club. Wow, if that's not
enough, their photo is shown in the tournament programme along with an article about them.

We're on the 'Road to Eastbourne'!
Our year 4 tennis team played against other
schools from Shoreham in the 'Road to
Eastbourne' event where the eventual
winners play at the Eastbourne tournament
in June. Winning the skills relays section
outright, they then split into 2 teams and
went on to play matches against the other
schools or compete in 4 further challenges.
Despite not a lot of practice, they played
brilliantly and enthusiastically to win overall
and progress to the West Sussex finals. We
wish them luck in the next round at
Angmering.
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Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, products or services offered nor the organisations offering them.
Individuals should satisfy themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and standing of these organisations (or any

mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication).
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